
 

 

- 80th Session (2019) 

Senate Bill No. 542–Committee on Finance 
 

CHAPTER.......... 
 

AN ACT relating to technology fees; extending the imposition of a 
technology fee on certain transactions by the Department of 
Motor Vehicles; and providing other matters properly 
relating thereto. 

Legislative Counsel’s Digest: 
 Existing law requires the Department of Motor Vehicles to impose a 
nonrefundable technology fee of $1 to the existing fee for any transaction 
performed by the Department for which a fee is charged. The technology fee must 
be used to pay the expenses associated with implementing, upgrading and 
maintaining the platform of information technology used by the Department. (NRS 
481.064) Under existing law, the requirement to impose this fee is set to expire on 
June 30, 2020. Section 1 of this bill extends the imposition of this fee until June 30, 
2022. 
 

EXPLANATION – Matter in bolded italics is new; matter between brackets [omitted material] is material to be omitted. 
 

 
THE PEOPLE OF THE STATE OF NEVADA, REPRESENTED IN 

SENATE AND ASSEMBLY, DO ENACT AS FOLLOWS: 
 
 Section 1.  Section 7 of chapter 394, Statutes of Nevada 2015, 
at page 2213, is hereby amended to read as follows: 

 Sec. 7.  This act becomes effective on July 1, 2015, and 
expires by limitation on June 30, [2020.] 2022. 

 Sec. 2.  This act becomes effective upon passage and approval. 
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